VILLAGE OF AURORA PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING

MAY 23, 2012

Present:  Nancy Gil, Chair; Grace Bates and Pat Foser

Absent:  Pat Bianconi and Alan Connors
Others Present:  Mayor Bonnie Bennett, Village Clerk Ann Balloni, Laura Holland, Tracy Leffingwell and Melissa Miller

Call To Order:  7:00pm

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
April 23, 2012 Joint CPP/PB meeting:  Tabled

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA
Application # 12-09 from Tracy Leffingwell and Application #12-10 from the Village of Aurora added to New Business.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Chair Gil reported the Community Preservation Panel’s denial of Wells College Demolition Permit Application #12-02 at 457 Main Street, McMullen House.

OLD BUSINESS

Application #12-04 from Laura Holland for basketball court, fire pit and hot tub at 323 Main St. was approved by the Cayuga County Planning Board with the comments that the applicant confirms there is adequate drainage under the basketball court and ensure all required building and fire codes are met. 
On motion by Pat Foser, second by Grace Bates, the Planning Board voted to approve Application #12-04.

AYES:  Gil, Bates and Foser

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

NEW BUSINESS

Application #12-09 from Tracy Leffingwell for Demolition Permit at 348 Main Street.  
Applicant is requesting a permit to demolish the addition to the original house due to safety issues including flooding, instability and potential for carbon monoxide poisoning.  The Building Consultants hired by the applicant, Greenfield and Associates, and the Village of Aurora Code Enforcement Officer, Michael Piechuta, recommend that the safety issues be addressed prior to occupancy.   

Chair Gil advised the applicant to attend the June 6, 2012 Community Preservation Panel meeting and recommended a joint Public Hearing of the Planning Board and Community Preservation Panel tentatively scheduled for June 27, 2012.

Application #12-10 from the Village of Aurora to renovate and landscape the area around the Post Office, Village Parking Lot and Village Park.  

Mayor Bennett presented plans for beautifying the front of the Village Post Office, including more green space in front, benches to encourage gathering, and landscaping Village Right of Way, as well as widening the sidewalks, improving handicap accessibility and enhancing driver views when exiting the parking lot.  

On motion by Grace Bates, second by Pat Foser, the Planning Board declared, even though the Village of Aurora is exempt from obtaining a permit, the mayor has the Planning Board’s blessing to proceed with this project and the Planning Board is glad to hear the mayor will keep the Planning Board abreast of any changes.
AYES:  Gil, Bates and Foser

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

Chair Gil read an email letter from Michael Peter, regarding his landscaping project, in which he assures Chair Gil he will consult with the Village Code Enforcement Officer and complete all necessary paperwork upon his return to Aurora in early June.
On motion by Grace Bates, second by Pat Foser, the Planning Board adjourned at 8:31 pm.

AYES:  Gil, Bates and Foser

NAYS:  None

Motion carried unanimously

Next meeting:  June 27, 2012
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Balloni
